

San Diego County Sheriff's Department

Post Office Box 939062 • San Diego, California 92193-9062



William D. Gore, Sheriff

October 22, 2018

James M. Chadwick Sheppard, Mullin, Richter & Hampton, LLP 501 West Broadway, 19th Floor San Diego, CA 92101

jchadwick@sheppardmullin.com

Re: Your letter of October 5, 2018/KPBS

Dear Mr. Chadwick:

I am in receipt of your letter of October 5, 2018 regarding the Sheriff's Department's denial of your client's June 22, 2018 California Public Records Act (CPRA) request.

After reviewing this letter, as well as your letter of July 5, 2018, the Sheriff's Department's position on this matter remains unchanged. KPBS' request was, and continues to be, properly denied for the reasons stated in our previous responses, including but not limited to Penal Code section 832.7, which prohibits the release of information contained in complaints, unless authorized by the exceptions in subdivisions (b), (c), (d), or (e) (none of which are applicable here).

Sincerely,

WILLIAM D. GORE, Sheriff

Sanford A. Toyen, Legal Advisor

Office of the Sheriff - Legal Affairs Unit